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​Message from the Conference

Dear Beloved Community in the Vermont Conference,

If you look at the pictures in this eKit and the pictures on our
Conference Facebook page, you will see an amazing witness by our
pastors and churches that occurred on Tuesday. In response to an
event held in the Vergennes’ High School regarding limiting access to
gender affirming care for trans youth, the Vermont Conference joined
the counter event celebrating all gender expressions and especially
honoring trans youth in our communities and state.

Rev. Elliott Munn, pastor of the UCC church in Vergennes, worked
with student leaders to find ways for our Vermont Conference to be
supportive of these student organizers. Elliott invited people within
and beyond Vergennes to join in a prayer service at 5:00 pm.
Following the service we joined the celebration
on the lawn of the high school. Many of us who are clergy wore either
clerical collars, rainbow stoles, T shirts stating “this pastor loves you”
or combination of all of these. I was humbled by the number of
people, especially youth who thanked us for being present and asked
what kind of church we were.
What kind of church are we? We are the church where no matter who
you are or where you are on life’s journey you are welcome here. I
was so grateful to our pastors and members who showed up,
witnessed to our faith and, I pray gave hope to trans youth and adults
that the church can be a place of support and welcome instead of
judgement and harm.

http://www.vtcucc.org/
https://www.ucc.org/
https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/57722934-3d0c-4f40-8b38-4c125c834fcd.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSflQhMihPW22h5yf4RTmtMoET9-9cxrYEtP5g4chqPsTq2HnA/viewform?usp=sf_link


Courage in the struggle,
Lynn

Latest News

Clergy Convocation 2023 is
coming Oct. 2-4th! 

https://www.craftsbury.com/


We will once again gather at the Craftsbury Outdoor Center
which has great food, a beautiful lake and grounds, and awesome
accommodations! This year, all of us will be leading Convocation

instead of having a speaker! Your planning team is using the theme
"Building Community" to find creative ways to draw all of us closer

together through workshops, worship and having fun
together! There will also be childcare for parents. You won't want to
miss it! Save the date of Monday afternoon, Oct. 2nd-Wed. lunch,

Oct. 4th! Registration will begin in July!

What happens in Antarctica does not stay in the
Antarctic!

Thursday, June 22, 2023 - 6:30 pm
 

We are proud to host a timely and moving discussion of Antarctica.
Through breathtaking photographs shown on a big screen, this travelog will prompt a

discussion of evolving geopolitics and the worldwide environmental impact of climate change
in Antarctica.

 
Join us for this travelog & discussion with

PHYSICIST & PHOTOGRAPHER
JACK JEWELL

Ph.D. Optical Scientist & Photographer
 

Special Guest
TINA BONIFACE

World traveler, writer & marketing specialist for solar energy

REGISTER HERE!!!

https://www.craftsbury.com/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/antarctica-axis-of-ocean-currents-climate-and-exploration-tickets-652846811387?aff=oddtdtcreator


Our new church pastor, Rev.
Lava Mueller, founder of Love

Church, UCC, was
interviewed on Vermont

Editions recently. We are so
proud of you Lava! Have a

listen-Lava is the third person
of four interviewed!

LISTEN HERE!

Environmental News from Professor
Fred!

This recent webinar sponsored by the national
UCC Office of Climate Justice was very
informative about how people of faith can get
involved in the EPA's process of strengthening
their protections. You can watch a recording with
this link on YouTube. 

Description: Pollution from the power sector places a disproportionate burden
on low income neighborhoods and communities of color. The power sector also
produces a quarter of greenhouse gas emissions in the United States. In the
coming months, there is a significant opportunity to advance environmental
justice and put the United States on a path to achieve 100 percent carbon-free
electricity by 2035. In 2023, the Environmental Protection Agency can make
desperately needed strides in strengthening protections that will safeguard
communities and our future. In this webinar, we will learn more about the
possibilities before us and what communities of faith can do to realize them. Our
featured panelists will be Charles Harper from Evergreen Action, Madison
Mayhew from Interfaith Power & Light, and Michael Hansen from G.A.S.P.

Other links and resources related to the webinar can be found below.
Letters and Comments can be easily accessed and used to submit

comments directly to the EPA. And check out the first link for info about the
UCC's Climate Hope Postcard campaign.

Links to Resources
Register Your Congregation to Collect Petition Postcards to EPA

Powering Toward 100% Clean Power by 2035--Report Coauthored by
Charles Harper

Submit Mercury Rule Comments
Faith Leader Letter for Carbon Rule

Faith Leader Letter for Light-Duty Vehicle Standards
Faith Leader Letter for Heavy-Duty Vehicle Standards

Comment on EPA's Heavy-Duty Vehicle Standards
Comment on EPA's Carbon Rule

Sign-Up for Interfaith Power & Light Action Alerts
Learn more about GASP

Learn more about Evergreen Action
Learn more about Interfaith Power & Light

UCC Action Center

https://www.vermontpublic.org/show/vermont-edition/2023-06-13/many-vermonters-find-spirituality-outside-of-traditional-religious-groups
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/ecd31d189c85955582cc33266dd46cc1/eJyNj0ELgkAQhf_LnCXNCllvIWKL1iHsHJsOtGXrso6FiP-9taIuBV3nve8bXg-ESijiJYRwFcxj4IDBQmqJiqJakSge4TRg_pR5DlRSnRNTtxrC_hv8zscr8_2RoU6jreTbZZTyTbLP-Ca1VS2MffKPZzZni48nXi95BsPwU4wXSfHVuhsIybQ4TiqlnUU7U9n-kUg3oet2dUvt5IDuit0wKE9eLrnFhdaoytf4FLunZLgDdyhgNw==
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/45e82fee88e5b0a73c2c74eb44ec2fae/eJyNkEFrwzAMhf-LzvGSZh3DuZVSSkjXw9jOwzhqa-pYRlY7Ssl_n9ONnjbYTeg9fY-nKwgGE6TtoYGz0ZWGAhitiw6DLCmIsTdx9qzrma4K8C4c10ynCM31t-O7Pm11Xet5AXKJmC1vr4tl127XH5t222VrNJxD_sN5nOun6s5ZvSzaDYzjn2AcnKzOmZ2gET7hVKl3uZa8s8_-g0hMTVnmbo5CQPkkPj4Q78sd8ZBKxr1LwmZSlfVuMILqQBGVNdwnFSnJNClL3uMNklNNjBj6n591ePnOHr8ACb123A==
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/b870f29905c9adead3ab77af32199f15/eJyNkE9rwzAMxb-LzknjZP9wbqWUEtL1MLbzcB3Rirm2UZSUUPLd526jpw12E9LT7-npAoLeeGk6qGE0WmnIgNFSJPSyCl6M_RqWT7oqtcrAkf_YcBgi1Jfflm_za1dXlX7MQKaISfL6sly1zW7zvm12bZJGw8nkP5y7e_2gbpz187LZwjz_CcYTyXpM7B5q4QGvkTpKseSNXdIfRWJfF4UNzpl9YCM04gJH5ANjOsUKBb-w4VTE4MhO-XHYp_KMTP6QSzgb7vq8VCp5mRjRdz-fanH6dpw_AVwScjI=
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/17547b67ce841b8fe1bb939e7b9a5130/eJyNkEFrwzAMhf-LzqFJs5bNuZVSSkiXw9jORUvUxsyxjaJkhJL_PqctPW0w0El6-p6eLiBk0UpeQwYDqkRBBEyV9pqsbJ0VrK7D5bNKlyqJwGj7tWfXe8guvy0_5nNXpal6iUBGT0Hy_rbZFnm5Px7ysghSjxxM_sN5Wql18uDsXjf5AabpTzC1WnZDYHeQCfc0R6p1iCUfbIK-EfFdFsfaCvEJtTTefROjrY0-N7Lo0ITCz27h-By3xFXPI_eGKte288kRoPdk6_uDChpvRtMPkUxwHg==
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/ff2724dd1257c57f1b5a5856cd769250/eJyNkM1ugzAQhN_F5yiGQIXMjaL8WBCktKmqnioLL4kL2I5xiGjEu9c0VXtppV53Zr7Z3SuyIJm0lKMY9Yx4BM2QgVJoAdKmSlpWfop-RBY-8WaoEbJeG3XWKL7-Fv7WpylZBJ7L2EGDs-wfkjSjxfo1p0XmrJoZV_IfThCSux_OcpvQHI3jn2BohV32jt2h2JozTCdx4c6yT6Zx_qO1uosx5qrs5gelDg3MS9XiSpm2wxwD9lcJ1bv8kdfHlyC61Kd-uE_fw6J2FSzsbb3xy-f2FCka6Tezqto9VNlW7nAv4DJh3BZMa5D864cZDLddxg-hfnmx
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/89ab01e50ea698f8334542f78d1a58e4/eJyNkM1qw0AMhN9FZxM7P6WsbyGEYJzmUJpzULOqvXSrXbSKSwh-927SklMLBZ00n2YYXUCJkbWxUMOApjJQgNDRRUesq8CKx5s4fTSzqakK8I7fNxJOEerLb8d3_bo1s3m1KEDPkTLy8rxctc1uc9g2uzajESWH_MdnvjAP1d1n_bRstjCOfxrTh9P1kL0T1ConulayLtfSvfjM96ox1WXpWEne0GkfwycJsvWu63WS0OfB1zQJ0pXeDjfGE1qS5DoOnEMwRmL786KWzt9R4xdhRHCt
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/f8d6198364c2bb6b3919dac14654ad2e/eJyNkEtrw0AMhP-LziZ2kj5Y30IIwTjNobTnomZVW3SrXXYVlxD837t5kFMLBZ00n2YYHUFJULSxUMOApjJQQKQdBybRpRfF3VmcPprZ1FQFOJbPdfT7APXxt-Obftqa2bx6KEAPgTLy8rxYts12_bZptm1GA8Yc8h-f-Z25r24-q6dFs4Fx_NOYvlhXQ_ZOUGvc06mS5VxLX6PLfK8aUl2WLErxA1n74L8poljHXa-ThC4PvqeJj13Z2-HMOEJLMXEnXnIIhkBiry9q6XCJGn8AYmpwqw==
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/5b51e87f724c197fc82b360835ccb1c4/eJyNkEFLw0AQhf_LnEOSpopsbqWUElJ7ED3L2B27i9vNMjuNlpL_7lSlJwVhTvPefI83ZxCKGKWz0MKIpjZQANPOJ09RlkMU3H2JszvTzExdQPDxbc3DMUF7_u34ql-2ppnXTQFySqSWx4fFsu-26-dNt-3VmpA15D-c-Y25ra-c1f2i28A0_Qmmg5fVqOwMrfCRLpWs11ryxEH9TiTltqp8FOJX9OLS8E6M0Qa_d1JmDDr4ksuB95WzYxbVkG3WE0sfpZND0BxMiaL9-VJPp--06ROsW3GO
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/b03ae35290a80fd620a087b69ba77e7f/eJyNkEFrwkAQhf_LnMUYbSmbm4hIiPVQ2nMZk9EsbmaXycQikv_esS3tpYXCnGbe-x5vrqDEyFo2UMAZ3czBBIRqnzyxriIr1h_H_MHNczebQPB82kgcEhTX38zf99vWzRe5efSSyCTPT8tVVe42r9tyV5k0oVjIfziLO3f_w1k_LsstjOOfYOq8rs_G7qFQGehWqfFWS18kmL5VTX2RZZ6V5IBe2xTfSJCb4I-tTnsMNrjvp1GOWY2yjyxDoDp2nVEPUTpLwZSIm68fVXT5zBrfAdShcTE=
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/17e2613e7ae871054bb262a489f6a2bc/eJyNkMsKwkAMRf8l62LrC53uRERK1YXoWgYb22BNwzRVRPrvjg9cKbjNPTnh5gaKbFmTDGI4WxMZCMDhnoSQdVqx2v0z7I5Mr2uiAEri49xVjUB8-7b8yR9T0-tH4wD0KuiRzXoyTZPVfLdIVqlHxTp_5B9Pf2CG0cczW06SBbTtTzGeSGdn764hVtfgo1JGvpZuXen5QlXqOAyJFd3BkhZSXdBZzkrKC-1ULg9ryrmR0NusCHL2_kWK15ezvQORWWdF
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/54b7165254f74264420a4c885c874297/eJyNj0sLgkAUhf_LXUu-ipjZSYiI5iJqHYMONmTjZbwKIv73xgpXBW3P4zucCUhqoSmtgMMgmMfAASNLhUpqOrSaRPky_T0LfOY50Ch9T0zbI_DpW3n1F5UFoR84QCNKGzmfokOWFsk1T4vMRlEYO_IPJ9yynbdy4mOU5jDPP8HyoSgeLLsDTqaXy6VK2Vt0MY3N34iw465biw7rZWPTmtq1RYEodfW5ncnxXZ-fSoderQ==
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/d36bbb217f8020c51c46f301d101dd90/eJyNkEsLwjAQhP_LnktfvkhvUkoJVQ-iZwntokGbhLhtKdL_bqrSk4LXndlvd-YBhEoo4hUk0AoWMvDAYimNREWpViTKlxitWByx0IObVNfc6sZA8vi2POnjlMWzaOkB9Qad5bBfpwXf5acN3xXOaoR1R_7hzOZsEU6cbLvmGxiGn2CsJWWtY98hIdvgGKmSLhYd7c35L0TmngRB13U-tmjPFt0DJUmt_FLXgUMIY1BVnwIK7N-g4QkgwGKk
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/d005b8eea633194c6d59e083c6c13b33/eJyNkMEKgkAQht9lzpKaRa03CRHRPESdY9Epl2xd1tEQ8d1bKzwVdJ3_m2_4ZwBCySXFBfjQceYwsEBjLpRASbtaEs9fobthS5c5FlRC3iJdtwr84dvynE9TtvTcrQXUKzTI8RDskjiLzmmcJQZVXJsj_3i8FVs7syfcB3EK4_hTjHdBYWfcDfikW5wqFcLUopOuDF8Sqca3bSEJ9YULKlX9QM1lUYlrSYtaX22j4UqhLD5PSLB_y8YnwPJkgQ==
https://va909.keap-link009.com/v2/click/0eda60a199bfa5cf91efa43b8ecb6ca0/eJyNj00LgkAURf_LW0t-E-NOQmTQDCLXMehAQzYzjE9BxP_eWOGqoO2795zHnQG5ZBJpCwmMjHgEHDC8EVpwiQclkTWv0N-TwCeeA52Q99yoQUMyf4O3fL2SIPQjB3DS3FYu5_RQ0Cq_lrQqbFUzY5_84wkjEnubJzumtIRl-SnmD4HZaN09JGgGvk5qhZ2Ftels_4ao-8R1dcB2jXKVV5s4OlmQac1l-5ld8OmNL08jzV2C


Rev. Dan Haugh,
pastor of Stowe

Community Church,
joined the UCC in a
special service on

Mother's Day, and did
his first baptism wearing

his new UCC stole!
What a special day!

​Adelaide Merriam reads during
worship at the Wells River
Congregational Church.

Photo by Kendall Lambert.



NEWFANE — On Tuesday, June 27 at 7:00 PM, Newfane
Congregational Church will host its fourth public conversation of the
year with a focus on gender diversity. In 2023 alone, more than 530
bills have been introduced nationwide that seek to limit or restrict

gender-affirming care (for trans adults as well as youth), criminalize
drag performances, and redefine trans people out of (legal)

existence, among myriad other harms.

To help us contextualize these developments and better
understand the spiritual and theological issues at play, we’ll be
joined by the Rev. Dr. Donnie Anderson, an ordained minister

whose credentials are recognized by the United Methodist Church,
the United Church of Christ, and American Baptist Churches USA.

Dr. Anderson is a visible activist for the transgender community and
will be speaking from lived experience.

Dr. Anderson came out to her family and the world as a
transgender woman at the age of 69. She is an educator,

counselor, and social activist who received her bachelor's degree in
Business Education from Barrington College, a master’s degree in

Religious Studies from Providence College, and a Doctor of

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1fTxHLjBa86GA7WCT-V6AbEMGRFPMJndnaVGoZZX4PMw/edit#gid=0


Ministry degree from Eastern Baptist Seminary as well as a number
of other graduate courses in business and religious studies.

For more information, please contact Pastor Matthew Deen by
emailing him at matt@newfane.church or by calling the church at

802-365-4079.

Frances “Frankie” Colleen Davin-Drain was
welcomed into the loving arms of her parents on

June 8th, 2023 at 12:27am.
​Please help us celebrate Rev. Amy Davin and the

birth of her beautiful daughter!!!

Sandro Russo In Concert!!!
Virtuoso Sandro Russo will perform a

free concert featuring works of Chopin and Liszt.

Sun. June 25 @ 2 pm

Cornwall Congregational Church
​2598 Route 30 ~ Cornwall



Worship Ways
Several of the June liturgies in the UCC Worship
Ways were written by Coalition staff and board

members. They all have a theme of Pride Month!
Check them out:

June 25

First Congregational Church of
Berlin is looking for a music

director!
First Congregational Church of Berlin (FCCB) seeks an
enthusiastic Music Director to lead our vibrant music

program. We are looking for an individual with skill and
experience both as keyboardist (organ and/or piano) and

as choir director whose music will inspire our congregation and invite participation
from the larger community. As a “singing congregation”, we know that music is

vital in our lives and welcome the opportunity to share in music from every genre
and tradition.

http://em.networkforgood.com/ls/click?upn=VAGGw4zHikj3d-2F5242H3ZmSPgApHFy0rHorTpM-2B1wMWPHdEOm2Pcs8pdO-2BUnhlVZNRyKYj3HwdyG-2BiGUQ4Y6Lkmu3aeGY-2FRLo2a0wGd32zY-3DUa_h_3O6KG7maEo4fa7YmhT8cUdnsS3DtxAS-2FomveiEAGqK9dgdmoaSf5LsLdOTlbOEVfy77dwoi28kPpQ3BLWamehGWC9FA9wGHZPW0IbUNYqIhZIA9TVDQWW-2BdGDxF-2FFXJ5Z-2B999ppzJyD2l8Iz6-2FLjSU5j-2FCrO8VhBx6YrxS3cusl4U1oJsadFWyzIWW8qSl1T7xDRZlZuvhT1gbtNVE-2Flvpk1cGO54JsIC-2F6KoR76KsUACAbIb01fzRwULfb8gO5O75lbCyJm4wSlM2-2FbW0GF-2B6LYEab7MQ6WFYGwQhD8ggrEj6Q9J06hY-2B-2BaA6h8I4YsMQ-2Bzju7tBwRincikFWfPHmJnc-2FrvFGGY68xUYDLEI58-3D


Visit www.fccbvt.org to submit a question or a cover letter and resume. You can
also mail your cover letter and resume to FCCB, PO Box 1157, Montpelier VT

05601-1157, or send email to FCCBorganist@gmail.com. You can call us at 802-
229-0338 with questions.

The Bradford Congregational Church
of the United Church of Christ is searching for a
part time organist/pianist. All interested persons
should contact Pastor Jeff Long-Middleton. A job

description is available upon request.
Phone: 978-273-6399

Email: pastorjeffuccbradford@gmail.com

Read More Here!

http://www.fccbvt.org/
mailto:FCCBorganist@gmail.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/3d387bb2-6a2d-49ee-9ce7-203c1eb1f377.docx


Do you or your church want to apply for a Hope Fund grant?

You can now find the application online HERE or by clicking the link above!

Please help us thank the wonderful Discernment Team members who
helped make this application happen! Those team members are:

Rev. Paul Sangree (Associate Minister, Vermont Conference),
Rev. Dan Haugh (Stowe Community Church),

Rev. Mary Hoadley (Brownington Congregational Church),
Rev. Jessica Moore (First Congregational, St. Albans),

Rev. Lava Mueller (Love Church, Randolph),
Rev. Paul Eyer (Williston Federated Church),

Rev. Caryne Eskridge (Weybridge Congregational Church )

Please send all completed applications to VermontConference@gmail.com .

PRAYER CONCERNS
The Rev. David J. Dean, Pastor Emeritus of
Grace Congregational Church in Rutland.
Rev. Dean died Palm Sunday April 2, 2023
in Pilgrim Manor, Cromwell, CT.

A Memorial Services will be held Saturday

http://vtcucc.org/
mailto:VermontConference@gmail.com


June 10, 2023 at 2 pm at Grace
Congregational United Church of Christ,
Rutland, VT. and on Saturday May 6, 2023 at
1 pm in the Event Center of Cromwell. CT.

Rev. Dean's obituary can be read here:
 Click here for obituary

Memorial contributions may be made to
Grace Congregational United Church of
Christ, 8 Court St., Rutland Vermont 05701,
or the Benevolence Fund of Covenant Living
Of Cromwell, 52 Missionary Rd., Cromwell.
CT 06416. Tossing Funeral Home is assisting
the family with arrangements.
----------------------------------------------------------

---------------------------------------------------------
Please keep Rev. Greg Briggs and his family in your prayers as they mourn the

passing of his father.
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

-------
Please keep Sandy Soho, Co-Chair of the Racial Justice Task Force and her family

in your prayers as they mourn the passing or her mother.

AROUND THE CONFERENCE
(Please let us know what your Congregation is up to by sending an email to

VermontConference@gmail.com .
You may just see yourself or someone you love in the eKit or our Facebook page!)

Happy Birthday to our
Clergy!

June 1st
Kathy D. Duckworth

June 3rd
Jay D. Sprout

June 4th
John M. Grivetti

Happy Ordination
Anniversary to our Clergy!

June 1st
Jay Sprout

June 2nd
David Andrews

June 6th
Cornelius Carr

https://www.rutlandherald.com/obituaries/rev-david-j-dean/article_f5b1f4c9-ee79-5908-8133-05e3abde7d27.html
mailto:VermontConference@gmail.com


Margo Marrone

June 5th
Carole C. Carlson

June 9th
John N. Bixby Jr

June 13th
Sally P. May

June 15th
Evelyn Coupe

June 17th
Harvey P. Bartlett

June 19th
James H. Gray

June 27th
Donald G. Vincent

Alyssa May

June 28th
Evelyn E. Lavelli

Scott Couper
Robert Moyer

June 8th
Doug Carter

June 9th
Charlie Purinton

June 10th
Jane Wilson

June 13th
David Kraus

Ivy Merrill

June 14th
Susan Kittredge

June 15th
Katelyn Macrae
Dale Hindmarsh

June 16th
William Nelson

Linda Kulas

June 18th
David Brown

Joan O'Gorman

June 20th
Matthew von Behrens

David Norling

June 22nd
William Bartholomew

Ken White

June 25th
David Travers

 Farewell, Welcome and Blessings
Pastoral Transitions since the 2022 Vermont Conference Annual Meeting

For the most up to date information click here

Justice Witness Ministries
Your conference has a robust group of social justice-minded folks working together on

http://www.vtcucc.org/farewell-blessings/


several issues. Here’s an update on our activities:

Justice “Road Show”
We’re putting together a 90-minute workshop to share current activities and brainstorm
ideas around racial, reproductive, and environmental justice, global mission, and gun
safety. This workshop will involve videos, discussion, and hands-on activities to get

folks excited about our UCC witness to justice in the world!
This “Road Show” will be piloted as a Workshop at Annual Meeting (April 28-29) and

will be available to be presented at Association Meetings. Please contact Debbie
Ingram at debbie@viavt.org if you would like to feature it as the program at your next

Association gathering.

Racial Justice
Our VTCUCC Task Force is sponsoring two workshops in which church choirs and

community choruses can learn spiritual music by black composers, to honor them and
give them the recognition these composers deserve and have been unfairly denied for
decades. The southern workshop is in Guilford on April 15 and the northern one is in

Mallett’s Bay on May 13. Contact the Conference office for more information.
Also, Vermont Interfaith Action is looking for congregations that would like to help in
their towns advance racial justice initiatives around the Declaration of Inclusion, a
statement your Selectboard can sign onto to make your town more hospitable and

welcoming to all, and a
Community Engagement Guide with Local Police, to build a meaningful relationship
with your police department around racial equity and true public safety for all. If you

would like to know more, please contact Debbie at debbie@viavt.org.

Gun safety
The issue of gun safety is important to the VTCUCC, but we need a point person to
help us stay connected with the efforts of other groups. If you would like to be that

person, please let us know by contacting Debbie at debbie@viavt.org.

Global mission
Did you know that Rev. Kim McKerley is our Conference’s liaison to the national

setting’s Global Mission? She can help your church connect with visiting Mission Co-
Workers to speak at an event, or help your church plan a pilgrimage to another country,

and so much more! Contact kmbethanyucc@gmail.com to find out more.

Our JWM group meets regularly the first Thursday of every month at 6:30 pm for an
hour. If you are interested in joining us, let Debbie know at debbie@viavt.org. As

people of faith, let us “do justice” together!

Financial Seminars in West
Dover!

If your church is anything like ours, you probably have
a good number of folks over 55 which in some circles
qualifies them as “seniors”. After hearing some scary

stories of friends who experienced a loss of their spouse and had little or no knowledge
about their finances, the Loose Knit Group (LKG) of the West Dover Congregational
Church came up with an idea to help our members be more prepared for such an
event. Thus, Financial Seminars were established. One of our church members was a
financial services professional who agreed to help us understand financial planning for
the future. He presented his thoughts on how to be “Money Wise”, including budgeting,
why to plan financially, the first important steps and how to begin. In addition, he
discussed how to protect one’s income, retirement and other topics. Scott then
arranged for a local attorney to share his knowledge about wills and trusts. A second
session with the attorney is scheduled for March. We hope that this information will
prove to be helpful to our members.
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VTCUCC CLASSIFIEDS



MINISTRY DESCRIPTION: The Director of Youth Ministry is
responsible for developing and delivering a comprehensive

program of Christian Education for youth (6th-12th grades). It is
important that the Director inspires and excites the youth of SCC to

learn and study the faith by communicating and demonstrating a
personal passion for Jesus Christ. 

Read more (including how to apply!) HERE!

Vergennes is seeking a Sunday School Coordinator.!!!

The Congregational Church of Vergennes, United Church of Christ, is an
Open and Affirming congregation of 135 members seeking a Sunday School
Coordinator. We are a vibrant, Christian community—full of life, music, and
laughter. We have a long history of deeply appreciating the gifts of our staff

in supporting an inclusive, loving, and compassionate ministry in the heart of
our little city.

The pay rate is $25 per hour, and the hours range from 8 to 15 hours per
week depending upon applicant interest. We seek a person of faith with

experience working with children, who will direct a program of stimulating
and nourishing faith formation. If this sounds like the way you want to make

a big impact in our community, please contact Rev. Elliott Munn
at elliott@vergennesucc.org.

For more information, including the Job Description, please go to the
church's website: 

https://www.vergennesucc.org/ccfmsearch

The Waitsfield United Church of Christ in Waitsfield, Vermont, an
Open and Affirming church, is seeking a MUSIC DIRECTOR AND
ACCOMPANIST to join our church ministry. We are seeking one

person to fill both roles or two people to fill the two roles
individually. This person should possess strong interpersonal skills,

keeping lines of communication open between the choir and the
pastor, and build and maintain relationships in the church.

READ MORE HERE!!!

Middle School Ministries Coordinator:
First Congregational Church UCC of

https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/c096bcac-5ed2-48f2-85c2-da66cc6f6ccc.pdf
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Burlington Vermont is looking for a team
player ready to work with youth in a great
location – Burlington, Vermont! The person

hired for this new part-time position will
work with our great team to oversee

programs and service-learning
opportunities, facilitating the spiritual

development of youth (6th-12th grade). You’ll work with middle
school youth on Sunday mornings at FirstChurchBTV and with our
collaborative youth program (youth in grades 6 thru 12 from both
the College Street Church and FirstChurchBTV) one evening per

week and periodically on weekends. Learn more about this
opportunity

here: https://bit.ly/middleschoolcoordinator  Approx. 6
hours per week - $20/hour.

VT CONFERENCE EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES
Christian Education:

Administration & Finance:

Music & Other Lay Ministries:
Music Director- North Pomfret Congregational 

Church Musician- Tunbridge Church 

SAVE THE DATE!
Not-Your-Average Boundaries Training

https://bit.ly/middleschoolcoordinator
http://www.vtcucc.org/mt-content/uploads/2021/06/pomfret-listing-seeking-church-musician.pdf
http://www.vtcucc.org/employment-opportunities/#


LeaderWise’s online boundaries training
workshop is lively and interactive, full of
reflection and conversation. Attendees have
given us feedback that our boundaries
training was a great experience, AND
caused them to re-evaluate some of their
own practices.

The following Boundaries Training sessions are scheduled for 2023:
 August 22 & 23 from 9:30 am to 12:00 pm Central
·October 11 & 12 from 1:30 pm to 4:00 pm Central

Read more HERE!

Auburn Theological Seminary and The BTS Center
are partnering to offer a four-day gathering in
Portland, Maine, for early-career leaders working
toward communal justice.
Spiritual Ecology for Spiritual Leaders aims to provide participants with an
immersive experience centered around connection with the Earth, stories of
collective spiritual ecology, and each other. 
Please share this opportunity with the leaders and communities in your life
and read our full posting on Auburn Voices.

https://www.leaderwise.org/boundaries-training
https://cl.s7.exct.net/?qs=7da5f137dff7dedbe75dbae4f0fc472ac4e98b2c69975fad4ec3f9c1f48f31a707ebe1415b1f6aa50f0ad23fc89139db86a2c911ef510ae4
https://cl.s7.exct.net/?qs=7da5f137dff7dedbe75dbae4f0fc472ac4e98b2c69975fad4ec3f9c1f48f31a707ebe1415b1f6aa50f0ad23fc89139db86a2c911ef510ae4


Warmly,
Keisha E. McKenzie, Ph.D., Senior VP Programs
Matt Deen, Fellow in Public Theology: Ecological Justice

View Interest Form!

For the latest news click here

The Online Learning Platform of the United Church of Christ

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeo6hU7S06j32942tEk_h14BX0B7-bi6CNBpm_ay10WrrGiVQ/viewform
https://www.ucc.org/news/
http://frontline-faith.teachable.com


How to Contact Vermont Conference Staff

Conference Minister: Rev. Dr. Lynn Bujnak llbvtc@gmail.com
Associate Conference Minister: Rev. Paul Sangree sangreepucc@gmail.com

Office Administrator: Elise Foster    vermontconference@gmail.com
Ministries Coordinator: Rev. Jackie Lingelbach  vtconmincoor@gmail.com

Bookkeeper: Tanya Frazier  vtcfinanceucc@gmail.com

DEADLINE for E-Kit News must be received by Tuesday of each week.
​ Please send any and all information to vermontconference@gmail.com.

Thank You for Your Support!

Our Churches Wider Mission Basic Support, Association Dues, and
​Friends of the Vermont Conference make this communication possible.

Donate

Connect with us

 ​  ​
visit our website at http://www.vtcucc.org/

mailto:llbvtc@gmail.com
mailto:sangreepucc@gmail.com
mailto:vermontconference@gmail.com
mailto:vtconmincoor@gmail.com
mailto:vtcfinanceucc@gmail.com
mailto:vermontconference@gmail.com
https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=tYgT1GfNxRUldiimjHMvOcQL3bGNtz3dTXnFZ20HiiNskSODEa-Up5lt373GHnco2evTpo0mld6BrVzd2nG0p54c2EaoxWtr5qwR5k-BCeM=&ver=3
https://www.facebook.com/Vermont.Conference.UCC/
https://www.youtube.com/user/VTCUCC
http://www.vtcucc.org/

